PUBLIC NOTICE POSTING REQUEST
TO OFFICE OF THE LEICESTER TOWN CLERK

TIME STAMP

orcanization: Registrar’s Meeting

X MEETING PUBLIC HEARING (Please circle appropriately)

DAY &
DATE: Thursday Sept 8, 2016 ime: 5:00pm

LOCATION: Town Clerk’s Office

SIGNATURE or
Requested by: Deborah K. Davis

ALL MEETING NOTICES MUST BE FILED AND TIME STAMPED IN THE TOWN CLERK'SOFFICE AND POSTED ON THE
MUNICIPAL BULLETIN BOARD 48 HOURS PRIOR TO THE MEETING. (in accordance with Chapter 303 Acts of 1975}

Welcome our new Registrar- Maureen Connery
Re-org

Talk about STM procedure- Nov 15
Presidential Election

Early Voting hours and days

The listings of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the chair 48 hours before said meeting, which may be
discussed at the meeting, Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be
brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law.”




OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK
TOWN OF LEICESTER

3 WASHBURN SQUARE « LEICESTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01524-1333
TELEPHONE: {508) 892-7011 « Fax: (508) 8§92-7070

DepOrRAH K. Davis
Town CLERK
E-mail: davisd@leicesterma.org

BOARD OF REGISTRARS
MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 8, 2016

Debbie opened the meeting at 5:00 with Len Ivel, Mike Curtis and Maureen Connery.
Maureen was welcomed as the new registrar with the passing of Linda Rowden, who will be sadly missed.

The group was reorganized with Len Ivel as Chairman, Maureen Connery as Secretary - voted unanimously.

The discussion of Early Voting for the November 8, General Election was brought to the table . Early voting to
be held October 24 to November 4.

Hours being M, W, Th 8-5, Tues 8-7 normal business hours

with extended hours being Tuesday 10/25 until 8 pm

Saturday 10/29 9:00am until 1:00pm

Tuesday, 11/1 until 8pm

Friday, 11/4, 9:00am t0 12:00pm

The early voting hours would be posted in the local papers: T & G and the New Leader. Money for the ad will
come out of the 500.00 grant provided by the State for Early Voting. The grant will also pay for the Saturday
hours —workers and part of the police detail.

It was also discussed that the Town Clerk and Chairman would go to Becker College to recruit new voters on
September 13 for 3 hours.

Set up of the Hall was discussed and it would not be able to set up for election until after the STM on November
1, 2016. We discussed the procedure for setting up STM on Nov 1, 2016. Being so close to the election and the
fact that the voting machines will have already been tested for the Presidential election there will not be a voting
machine available for the STM. If a count is called for on any article we could do a hand count.

Looking at the warrant, we are not expecting any surprises, we will give voting cards out- no ballots.

Early Voting- with the hours we have chosen for Early Voting the town will receive a $500 scholarship which
will be applied to the cost of Early Voting hours and help needed also the cost of advertising in the newspapers.

No minutes for two previous meetings due to Linda’s passing, however we will be working on getting those
typed up and accepted.

Presidential Election is November 8.
Len and Mike 1o be at Town Hall for 6:00 am to start machines.
Debbie to be at Town Hall for 5:00 am




Next meeting is November 1, 5:00 pm before STM.

Meeting adjourned 5:50pm

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah K. Davis




